## January 28, 2019 RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of the Richwood Village Council was called to order by Mayor Scott Jerew, January 28, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Jerew called for attendance, Council members present: George Showalter, Jack Moore, Pat Morse, Donald Ridgeway, Laurie Eliot-Shea and Reddy Brown. Police Chief Monte Asher, Fiscal Officer Timothy Goodwin, and other residents were present.

Jack Moore moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 01/10/2019. The minutes were approved unanimously.

Donald Ridgeway moved and George Showalter seconded a motion to approve the warrants as presented. The motion passed unanimously.

Jerry Sparks of the Richwood Sports Festival discussed plans for a 5k run and decathlon for June 15 from 8am until approximately 10 am. He asked for 2 hours of support from the Police, Fire and EMA for traffic support. He stated that a representative would be spending the night at the Middle School parking lot to watch equipment.

Chief Randy Riffle state that the Northern Union County Joint Fire and EMS District has purchased a tornado siren for installation in the Village at the Gill Street lift station. Jack Moore moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to allow installation of the siren and provide installation cost and connection to the electricity at the station. The motion passed unanimously.

Chief Randy Riffle asked if the Village would consider reinstalling a new fire hydrant in front of the High School during the North Franklin Street project. Chief Asher stated that this would be taken care of during the preconstruction meetings.

Rachael Schadel presented a \$300.50 check for the benefit of the Opera House from a Go Fund Me project.

Alex Young expressed concern over the central refuse project.

Deb Brady presented a check from the VFW for a tree at the park. She also requested for it to be placed near the bench already donated and for permission to decorate the tree.

Adam Freed from Rumpke was a visitor at the meeting.

George Showatler moved and Jack Moore seconded a motion to approve the second reading Resolution 01012019 to approve the Participation Agreement for Franklin Street Enhancements. The motion passed unanimously.

The Mayor's report was presented to Council.

There was a discussion of the requested liquor permit for Smoky Bones Grill and Chill at 115 18/2 North Franklin Street. Council did not request a hearing on the permit but did express interest in hearing from the owners.

The Administration Report was presented to Council.

Reddy Brown stated that the architect for the new athletic building is looking at the drainage issue.

George Showater expressed concern over the new house built on Dudley Circle. Alison Boggs to look into the street situation with the sub development.

Donald Ridgeway stated that the TrailBlazers would like to place a Christmas tree on the Ice as a charity event. Council did not object to this.

t was noted that the Art Club has adopted the trail for trash pickup from September through May.	
lack Moore moved and Reddy Brown seconded a motion to dispose of old water meters as junk and recy hem with funds benefiting the water fund. The motion passed unanimoulsy.	cle
George Showater stated that he would like to see Edgewood considered for resurfacing.	

Jack Moore moved and George Showatler seconded a motion to adjourn and Council approved the munanimously. Mayor Jerew adjourned the meeting at 8:06PM.	
Mayor	Fiscal Officer